Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

March 7, 2017
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Sidney Green, Joshua Lamel, Bernard Rod, Daniel Caplan, Wolfgang Ludwigs
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis
The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the February meeting were approved.
Old Business
Staff noted that Joshua Lamel, Dan Caplan and Wolfgang Ludwigs had not provided OCP with documentation that they completed the required Open Meetings Act Training.  Mr. Ludwigs said he did complete the training and would send a copy of the certificate.  Sidney Green said it was too late for suggestions for National Consumer Protection Week for this year, but hopefully the Committee will be able to offer some next year.  
New Business
The Annual Meeting with the County Executive on March 16 from 7:00 to 9:00 pm was discussed.  Mr. Green and Mr. Caplan will attend.  It is a town hall format where the Committee can give a brief report about what it has done during the year.  Mr. Green said the highlights he came up with were the review of the OCP website, the homebuyer education piece, and suggestions for improving OCP’s social media presence.  Mr. Lamel mentioned OCP’s implementation of the new predatory towing law.  Bernard Rod noted that the Committee was still working with the liaisons for immigrant groups, as well.  Mr. Ludwigs brought up a new concern regarding an experience his neighbor had when selling his home.  The neighbor was required to provide a resale package to the buyer.  However, he was charged excessive fees and received a product of poor quality.  Mr. Lamel wanted the Advisory Committee to think about the fact that over the next year we will be seeing a rollback of consumer protection at the federal level, and should be considering what that means for consumer protection at the state and local level.
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of February.  Towing cases topped the list of those received.  Staff noted that OCP is not expecting any major budget cuts.  OCP had a briefing with the Council Public Safety Committee, updating it on current initiatives and future plans.  On March 16, OCP is having a signing ceremony with The League of Korean Americans of Maryland to roll out our “Language Friendly” hours.  OCP will have someone in the office on Thursdays who speaks Korean, and will advertise this service in the Korean newspaper.  OCP received a legal opinion from the state Heating, Ventilation, and Air Conditioning Review Board outlining what activity by air duct cleaning services would require a state license.
The meeting adjourned at 9:20 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, April 4, 2017, at 8:30 a.m., at 100 Maryland Avenue, Room 255.
